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Children’s Integrated Services and Education 

 

1. Family Hubs  

 

Nottingham City Council has established 4 Family Hubs across the city, providing 

families with easier access to universal and early help services delivered by the local 

authority, health partners, community and voluntary services, both in the Family Hub 

buildings and in community venues across the city. 

 

Family Hubs are located at Bestwood, Broxtowe, Hyson Green and the Meadows. 

 

The Family Hub partnership network provides services for families from pregnancy and 

with children up to 18 years (or up to 25 years for Special Educational needs or 

disabilities). This extends from the current Children’s Centre offer for families with 

children aged 0 – 5 years.  

 

This is a collaborative framework involving parents, carers, young people, and 

communities. Through the implementation of a co-production model, families are 

actively engaged in the development of services based on their identified needs. The 

valuable input and insights provided by stakeholders significantly influence the design 

and implementation of initiatives. To further enhance this collaborative approach, 

invitations are extended to interested individuals to join the parent/carer panels. By 

participating in these panels, individuals have the opportunity to contribute their views 

and perspectives, directly influencing decision-making processes and service 

improvements.  

 

2. Ofsted Monitoring Visit  

 

Ofsted have confirmed a second monitoring visit of Children’s Services will be 

conducted during July. The purpose of the monitoring visits are to assess the progress 

and effectiveness of a focused area of the local authority Children’s Services. 

 

Adult Social Care 

 
  

3. CQC Pilot Assessment Scheme 

  
Nottingham City Council has been selected to take part in the CQC pilot assessment 
scheme. CQC will be conducting their on-site visit during the week commencing 
31st July when they will speak to staff, citizens and partners.  This will lead to an 
indicative graded outcome.  We anticipate the findings will be provided later in the 
autumn, as this part of a pilot scheme. 
  
  



4. LGA Peer Review 

  
An LGA Peer Review of our Integrated Care System arrangements for supporting 
people with Learning Disabilities and Autism took place at the end of June. The 
Learning Disability and Autism executive board and partners will be working together to 
enhance existing plans in response to the review team recommendations.  
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